Program/Department Annual Update
Chairperson:
__Jeff Vance______________________
Dean:

__Charlotte Wharton______________

Date:

___2/3/06_________________________________
Please list noteworthy changes in the data set from last year:  

Financial Management (FIN): The number of declared degree seeking students has declined 18% in the past year, while department FTE have increased by 18% in the same period. In the five-year period from 01-05 the total number of program graduates was 35, or an average of 7 per year. Two students are currently seeking the new short-term certificate in the program. Despite the decline in identified degree seekers, it is noteworthy that in the past year, 51 students have enrolled in FIN 105 and have identified either the degree or short-term certificate as their intended goal. This is more than the previous two years combined.
Real Estate & Property Mgt. (RES): Program enrollment has increased 35% in the five-year period from 01-05, and the total number of program graduates in the same period was 22, or an average of 4.4 per year. Two students are currently seeking the new “Real Estate Broker” short-term certificate, and seven students are seeking the new “Real Estate Sales Associate” short-term certificate.
Please list the actions underway from the most recent program review recommendations:  
Economics (ECO): In the past year the department completed the transition from the three course series for Principles of Economics (ECO 201, 202 & 203) to two 4 credit hour courses: Principles of Macroeconomics and Principles of Microeconomics (ECO 216 & 218). These two new courses are perfectly aligned with the new Business Transfer Assurance Guide (TAG) recently completed by the Ohio Board of Regents. This action should serve to dramatically increase transfer enrollments in the Economics department. The department can’t stress enough the importance of advertising this and all other TAG courses.
Entrepreneurship (ENT): This new department has been created and budget dollars have been allocated for the first time. Old Business Ownership (BUO) courses are being converted to equivalent ENT courses, and many new Entrepreneurship courses are being developed to serve this exciting new opportunity. More and more department chairs in other programs are expressing an interest in adding Entrepreneurship courses to their curricula. 

Financial Management (FIN): Since the last program review, the A.A.S. degree has been updated to reflect changes in the industry, and a new short-term certificate in Financial Management has been developed. 

Real Estate & Property Mgt. (RES): Enrollment growth and average class size continue to be very impressive in the RES department. The majority of FTE stem from the four key “prelicense” courses required by the State of Ohio, Division of Real Estate. To that end, a new short-term certificate was created to attract new students. In addition to the four required courses to become licensed, the certificate includes courses that develop core skills / competencies necessary to be a successful real estate sales person. Area brokers are excited about this certificate, and are directing potential sales associates to this opportunity. A new short-term certificate for “Real Estate Brokers” has also been developed to meet the requirements of the State to become a real estate broker.
Please email this completed form to sue.merrell@sinclair.edu by by January 27, 2006.  Thank you
